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From the Stewardship Committee Chairperson

Dear St. Michael’s,

On behalf the Stewardship Committee and the staff of St. Michael’s, I want to
send a shout-out to everyone that has filled out a pledge card and we want to thank
you for your generous support. Every contribution helps. We take stewardship very
seriously at St. Michael’s and we think you made a fantastic decision to support our
parish, which means we value spending time and resources wisely.

Throughout the year, our church supports various local and state nonprofits,
which our direct efforts instantly impact. St. Michael’s is one of the biggest supporters
of Laundry Love, having sponsored it several times this year, and we are currently in
the midst of helping international refugees. We are also looking ahead and gearing up
for the Thanksgiving Baskets which will feed and
support 45 families in our communities. Yes, every

pledge card counts. All this action stems from your contributions and support. Even if
you couldn’t make a large gift, please know that every dollar helps, thanks in large
part to donors like you.
%§ It’s about coming together as a community united behind a common cause at
St. Michael’s. If you have not pledged yet for the 2022 Stewardship Campaign, we
\ w hope that you’ll consider donating towards this great step forward that we’re making
together.
In 2022, we are aiming for a new rector to lead our congregation and take St. Michael’s into exciting
and new directions. We can’t do this without you. So, thank you for your support of our church, and we hope you’ll
consider continuing to contribute to our mission throughout the coming year.
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Norman Coalition for Refugee Support

I’m happy to report that one house is entirely furnished, the
children are in school, doctors have been set up, and the family is an
absolute delight. We should have house #2 set up by October 26™,
then inspected by Catholic Charites, and ready for the next to family
to arrive around the 29" of October. Our goal is to have these
families self-supporting in about seven months. It really does take a
village.

My deepest gratitude to Pam Wallace, Tonya Fleming, Melissa Gray, Suzette McDowell and Will Warner for
volunteering in different ways to help this coalition. Between all of us we have seats on the housing, transportation,
and family liaison committees. [ am proud to represent St. Michael’s on the executive committee.
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What we need from the people of St. Mike’s right now are more items for housing. The coalition, with all its
branches of help, arrange living quarters for a family, fully furnish it, help with school, transportation, and finding
employment for families who helped our country then lost theirs. It is a massive undertaking, and eight Norman
churches are now involved. Our involvement will be ongoing as more families arrive. If you have wanted to volunteer
but have not signed up, here is the link: Volunteer Signup or you can contact me for help.

What can you do? We need housing supplies, furniture, and other household items. The only way to provide
items, other than via a f1nanc1al donation is to go to the list at the link below. The list will seem full as you scroll

: ~# 2= down, but if you will start at the bottom instead, you will find constantly updated
needs. That link is here: Furnishing & Supply Donations Signup. If you are not sure
how to sign up, let me know and I can show you the list and get you signed up. Then
you simply purchase the item(s) and deliver them to St. Michael’s. You may also donate
financially. The coalition purchases what is not donated, including clothing, school
supplies, furniture, food, etc.

These families come with one suitcase. They have lost their homes and jobs and
left family behind. Please do what you can to help them. You can make a check out
to St. Michael’s, with NCRS in the memo line, or you can give via Cash App. Whatever
you can do it will be deeply appreciated.

--Debi Kelley -- d3bi.kelley@gmail.com or (405) 306-3450

November Vestry Notes

The vestry was happy to meet in person once again for our October meeting.
We are trying, step by careful step, to move forward but we all know that the
pandemic has changed so much at St. Michael’s. We are grateful to Donna Young,
who has agreed to chair the ministries which help out during our services. We are
hoping to have a regular schedule of greeters, oblationers, and ushers ready to
begin serving by November 7. Be sure to let Donna know if you are interested.
Whether we will ever get back to sharing a cup remains an open question. We have
agreed to hold the next Annual Meeting on January 23, It is our sincere hope that
we can once again have an in-person meeting as in days of yore, over a lunch
prepared by the vestry.

Rev’d Dawn blessed our pledges on October 31%. Thanks to her efforts,
those of the hard-working Stewardship Committee, and most of all, you—the
people of St. Michael’s—we have already received more in pledges than we did last
year. And we also have more pledging households. This may not be enough to
satisfy diocesan concerns that we can afford a full-time rector, but we are still in
much better shape than most Oklahoma parishes, who have yet to recover either the people or the financial support
they had prior to March of 2020. Pledges are still coming in as I write this. Feel free to add yours to the households
who have already pledged.

Since last spring’s Vestry Academy, members of the vestry have been learning about an important new
program on Congregational Vitality, sponsored by both the national church and the Diocese of Oklahoma. The vestry
volunteered to participate in the process of “Vitality Assessment,” which involved our taking a survey. Eventually we
will get our results, which should help us point the way forward, as we better discern the strengths and weaknesses of
our congregation. The importance of Congressional Vitality was highlighted at Diocesan Convention, when the Rev’d
Stephen Carlson was installed as Canon for Congregational Vitality. He was with us Sunday, October 31, and received
a warm welcome from all present.

Deacons Ann and Laura, I as Senior Warden, and Amy Gardner as lay delegate, have in fact just returned
from that Convention at St. Patrick’s, Broken Arrow, where we made sure St. Michael’s was well-represented. I will
admit to being pretty cynical about these events. The business portion, however, was less boring than I expected.
Bishop Poulson does a wonderful job of running a meeting and keeping things moving, even it requires his bad “dad
jokes” to do so. But we were all inspired and delighted by the various workshops we attended on such subjects as
Guiding Churches through Uncharted Territory, The Art of Gathering, Congregational Vitality, Social Media, and
Spiritual Direction. In fact, we were so enthused that we are eager to share what we learned with the people of St.
Michael’s. Consequently, we will begin an Advent series after Sunday worship to do just that. Remember, Advent is
not only about waiting for the birth of our Savior. It is also the beginning of the new Church year. Advent is about
birth, renewal and growth. Without winter, there would be no spring.

— Judith Phillips, Senior Warden
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Novem ber Birthdays
02 Devan Whittaker
13 Ron Stiehler

14 Luceen Dunn

14 Gary Wittmer

16 Lindsay Robertson
16 Will Warner

17 Jim Lanphere

18 Nancy Hancock
24 Judy Mahan

26 Avari Gray

27 Carol Smith

28 Michael Whittaker
29 Deborah Price

Novem ber Anniversaries

11 Tom & Nancy Wakely

10 Andy & Lilly Strout

20 David Zittel & Mary Meacham
20 Zane & Melissa Gray

On the anniversary of their death
11/1/2016 Donald Pearson
11/9/1985  Mary Nolan

11/10/1981 Lois Robinett

11/11/1991 Marjorie De Carteret

11/22/2017  Kathryn Woltz

11/23/2019  Thiel Shrewsbery

11/25/1998 Francis Cella

11/26/2006 Richard Rauch

11/27/1990  John Luttrell

11/29/1992  Carroll Whitman

Almighty God, we entrust all who are dear to us to thy
never-failing care and love, for this life and the life to
come, knowing that thou art doing for them better
things than we can desire or pray for; through Jesus
Christ our Lord. Amen.

Master Calendar
We have a large calendar posted in
the Ingathering Space that will
function as our master calendar,
showing all the
dates and activities we know about.
Be sure to peruse it. If you see
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